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Fall Blooms = Fall Butterflies 

 It is hard to believe we are already into November 

and this is my last 2017 ñOn the Wingò newsletter.                                                                                

 In this issue I plan to focus on some of my favorite 

autumn flowers, blue mistflower, boneset, goldenrod and as-

ters, and the butterflies that are drawn to them.                                            

 At home my zinnias and butterfly bush are done, yet I 

saw butterflies occasionally visiting the remnants in October.  

Now the Aromatic Aster and English Garden Aster have al-

most exhausted their fall blooms too. It is about time to clean 

up the garden for next year.                                                                      

 As I watch for migrating raptors to pass the Soddy 

Mountain hawk lookout, I sometimes have time to observe the 

insects, especially the butterflies, that frequent that patch of 

ground. This fall has been rich in both wildflowers and butter-

flies due to the lookout having been bush-hogged sometime in 

July or August. They knocked down all the brush and weedy 

tangle that had taken over and gave the wildflowers a chance 

to shineé.and that is just what theyôve done. 

Photos by             

Bill Haley 

All photos on this page were taken in early October. I 

have never seen the goldenrod as lush as it was this year 

on the lookout! The diversity of pollinators -honeybees, 

bumblebees, wasps, beetles, flies and butterflies was 

outstanding. The Red-banded Hairstreak above was one 

of several butterfly species that visited goldenrod. 

Blue Mistflower and male Fiery Skipper 
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Join Us! 
North American Butterfly Association 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 The North American  Butterfly Association, 

NABA, was started in 1994 to popularize the study 

of butterflies through observation and identification 

through use of field marks rather than collecting.  

 The Tennessee Valley NABA chapter was 

formed in 2008. The chapterôs territory is centered 

around southeastern Tennessee, but also encom-

passes areas of northwestern Georgia and  north-

eastern Alabama. Anyone who joins the national 

organization within a zip code area beginning with 

374, 373, 307, 357 or 359 will automatically be-

come a member of the chapter. 

  It is also possible for people living outside 

our zip code areas to become members of the Ten-

nessee Valley chapter. When you join or renew your 

NABA membership, specify that youôd like to be af-

filiated with the Tennessee Valley NABA chapter.  

 Joining online is easy. Go to their website 

at http:/www.naba.org and click on Membership. 

Individual  $35, Family $45, Institution/Library 

$60. There also other sponsorship levels if interest-

ed.  

 Members receive quarterly publications 

from NABA, ñAmerican Butterfliesò and ñButterfly 

Gardenerò, as well as monthly ñOn the Wingò 

newsletters (March-Nov.) from the local Tennessee 

Valley NABA chapter. 

 

 

 

 

 

Photo by                 

Bob Hulse 

At Soddy Mountain, this Common Buckeye was attracted 

to the blue mistflower. 

¢ƘŜ ǿƘƛǘŜ ƅƻǿŜǊǎ ƻŦ ōƻƴŜǎŜǘ ǿŜǊŜ ŀ ōƛƎ ŦŀǾƻǊƛǘŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 

²ƘƛǘŜ-a IŀƛǊǎǘǊŜŀƪ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǎŀǿ ǘƘŜƳ ƻƴ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻŎŎŀǎƛƻƴǎ 

ƛƴ ƭŀǘŜ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŜŀǊƭȅ hŎǘƻōŜǊΦ ¢ƘŜ ǿƻǊƴ DǊŀȅ IŀƛǊπ
ǎǘǊŜŀƪ ōŜƭƻǿ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǎǿŜŀǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ōǊƛƳ ƻŦ Ƴȅ ƘŀǘΗ 


